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Republic of the Philippines
Bepartment of Education

i DEPARTMENTDFEDUCATION

REGION IV-A CALABARZON

26 October 2022

Regional Memorandum

No.709 s.2022

REGIONAL ONSITE MONITORING OF PUBLIC SCHOOLS

WITH BLENDED LEARNING MODALITY IMPLEMENTATION,

To

SCHOOL YEAR 2022-2023

Schools Division Superintendents of Antipolo City, Bacoor City,
Binan City, Cabuyao City, Cavite Province, Dasmarinas City, Gen.
Trias City, Imus City, Laguna, Quezon, Rizal and Tanauan City

. Pursuant to DepEd Order No. 44, s. 2022, this Office will conduct a Regional

Onsite Monitoring of Public Schools with Blended Learning Modality
Implementation on November 2, 2022.

. The activity aims to monitor and provide technical assistance in the transition

of the schools from a blended learning modality to full in-person classes.

. The Regional Monitoring Team is composed of the Regional Director, Assistant

Regional Director, Functional Division Chiefs and Unit Heads, and Education
Program Supervisors.

. The Schools Division Offices and schools concerned are requested to prepare

their transition plan in improving conditions to warrant partial or full face-to-
face classes.

. The List of Schools and monitoring teams will be issued on a separate

issuance.

. Regional Monitoring Officials and schools are expected to comply with RA

6713, the Code of Conduct, and Ethical Standards for Public Officials and
Employees, especially Section 7d. “Public officials and employees shall not
solicit or accept, directly or indirectly, any gift, gratuity, favor, entertainment,
loan, or anything of monetary value from any person in the course of their official
duties or in connection with any operation being regulated by, or any transaction
which may be affected by the functions of their office.”
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7. Travel and other related expenses of the Regional Office personnel relative to
the conduct of this activity will be charged against the regional funds while
that of the Schools Division Office will be charged against their local funds,
subject to the usual accounting and auditing rules and regulations.

8. For more information or queries, you may contact Michael Girard R. Alba,
Chief of the Field Technical Assistance Division at 09178882731.

9. Immediate dissemination and compliance of this Memorandum are highly
desired.

ATTY. ALBERTO T. ESCOBARTE, CESO II
Regional Director - 4/

cc:ftad/alba




